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CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION

1516 NINTH STREET
SACRAMENTQ. CA 95814-5512

January 9, 2009

 DOCKET
02-PEN - 1038

Alex Sugaoka

Wadham Energy LP DATE 0.9 2009 -
6247 Myers Road JAN 0 7 2009
Williams, CA 95987 RECD. .

RE: Existing Renewable Facilities Application
Application for Confidentiality
Wadham Energy L.P.
Docket No. 02-REN-1038

Dear Mr. Sugaoka:

On December 15, 2008, Wadham Energy LP (Wadham) filed an Application for .
Confidentiality for information related to the Funding Eligibility Existing Renewable
Facilities Program Application (Docket No.02-REN-1038). The Application seeks
confidentiality for invoices and supporting material, for Form CEC 1250E-2 and all -
supporting material and supplemental information, and for all supplier information to be
provided in January, 2008, on Form CEC 1250E-4. : '

A properly filed Application for Confidentiality shall be granted under the California Code
of Regulations, title 20, section 2505(a)(3)(A), “If the applicant makes a reasonable -
claim that the Public Records Act or other provision of law authorizes the [Energy]
Commission to keep the record confidential."

The regulations also require an application for confidential designation to “cite and .
discuss the provisions of the Public Records Act or other law that allow the Commission
to keep the record confidential.” California Code of Regulations, title 20, section
2505(a)(1)(D). However, your application does not reference the Public Records Act,
or any other law, which would provide a basis upon which | could grant confidentiality
for your documents. Since your application does not discuss the provisions of law
which would allow the Commission to grant confidentiality for your documents, pursuant
to California Code of Regulations, title 20, Section 2505(a)(3)(A), | am requesting that
you resubmit your application to include a discussion of the law that would allow the
Commission to keep the records confidential.

Additionally, | understand that you have spoken with Jason Orta, of the Commission’s
Energy Efficiency & Renewables Division, regarding the format of the information you
submitted. The information you submitted was too detailed to be of use to the
Commission. Please resubmit the information in the aggregated form as directed by Mr.
Orta, who will be returning the osiginally submitted information to you.
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The information you have provided will not be available for public inspection or copying
for a period of fourteen days from the date of this letter. If you have any questions
concerning this matter, please contact Deborah Dyer, Senior Staff Counsel, at (916)
654-3870.

Sincerely,

MELISSA JONES
Executive Director

CC: Docket Unit
Jason Orta, Energy Efficiency & Renewables Division



